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Dear Mountain View Homeowners: 
 

At the August Board meeting we discussed vinyl fences. The Board and the 
Architectural Committee have been working to develop guidelines for installing vinyl 
fences. We have agreed on most of the issues like size, height and style, but have 
not been able to choose a color. We want the community to look nice and have 
agreed that the best way to do this would be to allow only one color. Most houses 
now have cedar wood fences with redwood or a dark stain. Unfortunately, in 
California and some other western states, dark color vinyl does not hold up under 
the sun and therefore is not approved for sale. Both groups have been meeting 
with vendors and trying to come to a consensus on color. Hopefully, we can resolve 
this by the next meeting. 
 

Board Meeting Question :  Who do we contact if we want to send an email to the 
community.   
Answer : The primary contact is Darryl Householder, Communications Chair.      
 

   *  All Social Club issues, contact JoAnn Foronjy. She will issue the email, if  
      necessary.  
 

   *  All facility related issues, contact Eunice Kang. She will ensure our  
      property manager is aware of the issue and send the e-mail, if necessary.  
  

Board Meeting Question :  Who has the right to use the list of e-mail addresses 
kept and used by the Mountain View Community Association?   
Answer :  There is a note on the sheet you sign authorizing your name in the 
Community Directory. It states, “Inclusion in the Community Directory will 
assure that you are informed of any emergency or sp ecial meetings that the 
Mountain View Association or Social Club will call.  Without your inclusion in 
the Directory you may not be notified. Of course, y our private information is 
for Association use only .” Only the Association, or persons authorized by the 
Association, have the right to use the e-mail addresses kept by the Association.  
  

Letters to the Editor Question :  Does anyone know how many pets a homeowner 
is allowed to have?  Answer :  The CC&Rs, Section 2.6, ANIMAL REGULATIONS  
states, “pets may not be kept in unreasonable quantities ” and further defines 
unreasonable quantities as “more than 2 ”. So, the simple answer is 2. It further 
states “pets must be kept in an enclosed area or on a leash  and each person 
shall clean up their pets’ mess ”. 
 

For information about the local area there are groups on Facebook to keep you up-
to-date on a real-time basis. If you join any of these groups just know there is a lot 
of information, some of it may not necessarily be useful or wanted. Targeting 
Moreno Valley: “Moreno Valley Matters” and “What’s Going on in Moreno Valley.” 
Groups covering the Riverside area, but include Moreno Valley: “What is Going on 
in Riverside County” and “Procinto Reporting Venue.” Sites are pretty good about 
reporting roads closed due to accidents or police activity. 
 

Fred Humphrey 
HOA President           
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Sue Janssen, HOA Secretary 
 

The Mountain View Homeowners Association held its 
Board of Directors meeting on Wednesday, August 26, 2015 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY : 
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REVIEWED DELINQUENCY STATUS REPORT: 
 

As of July 31, 2015, the Association reports a total of $6,358.32 in delinquent assessments.  This value represents 
an approximate 1.78% delinquency rate. The delinquency rate for June 30, 2015 was 1.64%. 
 

BOARD ACTION : 
 

Board authorized  management to issue Liens to:  __1__ accounts. 
 

Board approved  Open Session minutes dated July 22, 2015; Meeting Minutes for Enforcement, ARC, Facilities, 
Finance and Social Club. Board approved Open Session minutes dated August 5, 2015. 
 

Board approved  Artistic Maintenance Monthly Management Report. 
 

Board tabled  Community E-Mail Distribution list for further information. 
 

Board approved  HVAC maintenance proposal for the cleaning of evaporator section on all three(3) units; 
replacing insulation of copper piping on all three(3) units; installing an extra air return in the clubhouse kitchen. 
Proposal from BWR Heating and Cooling in the amount of $413.00. 
 

Board did not approve  BWR's proposal for a new thermostat in the fitness center. 
 

Board approved  the proposal from Vivopools for extra pool and spa maintenance in the amount of $1,901.00.   
Vivopools will install a new shaft sell kit at Spa Circulation Pump; install (2) new feeder tubes and hose kit for  
Acid Pumps; install (2) new feeder tubes and hose kit for Chlorine Pumps; install and secure 5 gallon Rola Chem  
acid container; install and secure 15 gallon Rola Chem chlorine container; service pool and spa ORP; acid  
probe and calibrate same. 
 

Board approved  the Organizational Guidelines and By-Laws of the Mountain View Facilities Committee. 
 

Board tabled  the construction of a horseshoe pit until the next budget meeting. 
 

Board tabled  a proposed rule change regarding the use of vinyl fencing in the community. The Board met with the 
ARC on August 5th and August 12, 2015 to work toward a vinyl fencing decision. 

 
NEXT HOA BOARD MEETING:  Wednesday, September 23, 2015, 6:00 pm at the clubh ouse.  
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JoAnn Foronjy 
 

 

Hopefully, everyone had a nice summer and 
stayed as cool as possible! 
      
A few of the ladies from the Craft Club visited 
Myrtle Creek Gardens in July and raved about 
what a nice time they had. We will try to 
schedule another trip in the fall so the 
community can attend if they wish. 
 

Pickleball continues to grow. Each week more of 
the community comes out 
to either observe, learn the 
basics or play on a regular 
basis. We are happy to 
see Gil Meyer, our resident 
“tennis pro” and his wife, 
Linda, join the Pickleball 
group... welcome aboard 
kids! Hope to see you a lot 
on the courts. 
 

Beginning this month, 
due to the loss of daylight, 
Monday night Pickleball 

will start at 5:30 pm.  Additionally, we are 
adding Friday evenings to the schedule and play 
will also start at 5:30 pm. The only exception to 
the Friday night schedule is TGIF Friday. There 
will be no Pickleball on that Friday. And, if all 
goes well we should have new court striping this 
month that will allow us to have a badly needed 
additional Pickleball court.  
 

Don't miss out on the fun...come see for 
yourself! If you think you would like to learn but 
aren’t comfortable doing so on play nights you 
can call: 
 

Kathy Bennet (951-741-7226) 
Pat Roy (951-323-1998) or 
JoAnn Foronjy (951-750-2303)  
 

We will be happy to schedule a one-on-one time 
to teach you. 
 

As a reminder, the new paddles & balls are 
located in the lower cabinet of the television wall 
unit in the clubhouse. You will need your fob  to  
 

 

get into the clubhouse and your outside gate 
key to get into the Pickleball/Tennis courts. 
Please return paddles and balls to the wall unit 
so that others can use them. Thank you! 
 

Please note: the Pickleball/Tennis courts are 
available from 7:00 am until dusk. Please 
respect your neighbors and play within this time 
frame. Thank you! 
 

There will be no Pickleball or cards at the 
clubhouse on Monday September 7th due to 
the “LABORER’S EVENT”. 
 

The Ladies’ Luncheon and Dine Out are in 
the same week this month because 
September 1 st falls on a Tuesday. Please 
make a note if you are planning to attend 
both.   
 

Our Halloween Party will be combined with TGIF 
on Friday, October, 30th. There will be prizes for 
best costume  as well as original costume. 
Mark your calendars and put your thinking caps 
on. You have about 8 weeks to come up with a 
great costume idea. Details will be in the 
October newsletter. 
   

On behalf of the Social Club and the entire 
community, I would like to send BEST WISHES 

to our Pickleball ball girl, 
Shirley DeCarlo who is 
celebrating 90 years young 
this month. You go Shirley!   
 

As always…be seeing you 
around. 

 
Top: Stan Emerson and 
Shirley DeCarlo. 
 
Right: Fran Martinez 
 
 

����  
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Peggy Meddings 
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The August Craft Club meeting was a great 
success. We weren’t sure we could actually 
paint but to our surprise the stone houses we 
were making looked good. We didn't have 

enough time to finish 
at the meeting, but 
would do so the 
following week. 
Thanks again Carol 
for being such an 
excellent teacher. 

 

Joan Williams shared the bracelets and 
necklace we will be making at our September 10 
meeting. She reiterated that we would need to 
purchase the jewelry making kit from Hobby 
Lobby. She will provide any additional supplies 
at a charge of $10. If you are interested in 
participating in this class, please call me at  
951-924-9195 so she can purchase the 
necessary packages. 
 

Grace Kim presented some very different 
bracelets and earrings which she creates. Grace 
has agreed to demonstrate how to make them at 
a future meeting.   
 

It was Jain's birthday and Gretchen brought ice 
cream to celebrate. Happy birthday to Jain.  
 

Our next meeting will be Thursday, September 
10 at 3:00 pm. We would love for you to join us. 
 

In August, the 
Craft Club 
visited Myrtle 
Creek Nursery 
in Fallbrook. 
Everyone 
agreed that it 
was a great 
day and we are 
going again!  

There is no charge to tour the grounds. There is 
a beautiful butterfly garden, bird sanctuary, fairy 
garden and many displays of plants throughout  
 
 

 

the grounds. There are also large displays of 
plants and succulents for sale. We tried to buy 
nearly everything we saw. The back of the car 
was completely loaded. The prices are very 
reasonable and some of the plants we had 
never seen before. They also have great ideas 
for displaying your plants. Check out the nursery 
at discovermyrtlecrek.com . 
 

The lunch they provided was excellent and cost 
approximately $7 each. We are planning 
another trip on Tuesday, October 20 leaving 
at 9:00. If you would like to join us please call 
me at 951-924-9195 by Friday, October 16 .  
We need to let them know how many will be 
coming. There is a limited selection of lunches 
all organically fresh grown. 
 

Reminder to begin collecting pods, pinecones 
and anything you might want to use for holiday 
decorations. We will have a presentation of 
ideas at this month’s meeting. Actual work on 
the projects will begin in October. 
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George Price, District 3 Councilman and other city 
officials held a Town Hall meeting on Tuesday, 
August 11, 2015. Topics of discussion included: 
 

·  Nason Street expansion 
·  Kaiser Hospital expension 
·  Search for a new restaurant to replace 

Bob’s Big Boy 
·  Moreno Valley Ranch Golf Course 
·  Logistics Center Pros and Cons 
·  Planning Commission Update 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Image submitted by Mary Kimberlin 
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Advertising Monies …$73.00 
 

Submitting an article …All submitted articles are 
as attachments or emails. Articles should be as 
concise as possible and sent to both Pat Roy and 
Gretchen Williams. 
 

Special interest …We would like to recognize 
special celebrations (residents only) by including a 
brief writeup in the newsletter: significant 
anniversaries, milestone birthdays, special 
recognitions, etc.   
 
Pictures …Please send pictures of current 
Mountain View events for the newsletter. 
 

Classified Ad …If you have something to sell or 
give away, residents can put a classified ad in our 
newsletter. The charge is $3.00 for a ¼ page made 
payable to Mountain View H.O.A.   
 
Contact: Gretchen Williams: 951-924-4352       
              rgwilliams868@gmail.com 
              Pat Roy (Editor): 951-323-1998 
              proyteacher1@gmail.com 
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·  Please remember that you must  submit 
a plan to the ARC and receive approval 
BEFORE you begin landscape work. 
 

·  When you submit a plan for a new 
landscape the end product MUST look 
like the plan you originally submitted . 
If there are any additions or changes, the 
ARC CANNOT approve the work. 

 

·  If you do not follow the approved plan,     
      the ARC can institute LEGAL action    
      with a Cease and Desist Order and     
      levy a $250 fine that will continue until  
      you have remove the unapproved  
      additions or changes.  

 

Questions? 
Contact: Chuck Hedger 

951-485-6729 
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  Second Friday    
  September, 11  
       6:45 pm                
    Clubhouse  
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Yet Not Alone                                  

�
In 1755, the English colonies are being ravaged by 
the atrocities of war. Hostile native tribes are 
raiding the vulnerable frontier farms and two young 
sisters are taken captive. Forcibly immersed into a 
primitive foreign culture, the older sister, Barbara, 
makes a difficult decision to risk her life in an 
attempt to escape. Pursued by a relentless and 
cunning warrior, Barbara and her three fellow 
captives must cross over two hundred miles of raw 
wilderness in their effort to reach friendly territory.  
PG  
 

*****Fresh hot popcorn***** 
Bring a comfortable chair, your own drink 

and a snack to share 
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*  Pickleball courts are open from 7:00 am until     
   dusk. Please respect your neighbors and play  
   only during those hours. 
 
*  You may rent the clubhouse but you cannot   
   rent the pool/spa or Pickleball/Tennis courts. 
 
*  No glass containers around the pool area. If  
   you spill/drop food of any kind anywhere within  
   the pool area PLEASE pick it up! 
 

*  If you see a street light acting oddly or  
   completely out, you can call Eunice Kang,  
   Facilities Chair at 951- 500-3835 
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Steer’n Stein  
Restaurant 

 
Thursday, September 17  
           5:30 pm 
 

14950 Perris Blvd. 
Moreno Valley, CA  92553 

 

                                                 
                RSVP 

by 
                                      September 14,  2015 
                                                                      

                                                Contact: 
   
                            Sue Sloan at 951-791-0712 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Reference: 
 

Jenny is the granddaughter of  
Earl and Hattie Greenhouse  

of Everest Way. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 THAI GARDEN�
 23300 Alessandro Blvd. 
 Moreno Valley, CA 
(Formerly China Garden)                                               

                               
 Monday, September 14 
          12:00 Noon* 

 
 
* Please do not arrive before 12:00 noon. The 

restaurant is not open to the public on 
Mondays, but they are opening just for our 

group. 
 

For reservations contact: 
 

Lori Humphrey (951-485-6815)  
or  

Marilyn Dawson (951-601-2031) 
 
 

BEFORE September 11  
 
 
 
 

      
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reference:  

Jenna is the 
granddaughter of  

Earl and Hattie 
Greenhouse 

of Everest Way  
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Wednesdays 

10:00 – 11:45 a.m. 

Clubhouse 
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       Fridays  

 10:30 a.m. 

Clubhouse 

 

�
Ephesians 
 
 

God’s Design for Relationships  
 

Our new study in the book of Ephesians describes 
God’s eternal purpose for the church, his family. It 
contemplates God’s grand designs and practically 
discusses human relationships. Study guides are 
$11.00. 
 

Our group is non-denominational. We would love 
for you to join us.  
 

Contact:  Gretchen Williams at 951-924-4352. 
________________________________________ 
����
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Dear Editor: 
 

Those of us who use the JFK gate are very concerned 
about the school traffic situation. There are so many 
cars parked near or in that entrance. You can’t see JFK 
thru traffic in either direction. Small kids are running 
across that opening without looking. Parents are either 
stopping, parking or making u-turns in the entrance, all   
accidents waiting to happen. We’re worried that the 
situation puts the community and the Board at risk. Are 
there any plans to meet with school officials and or 
Code Enforcement to try and rectify this situation? 
                                                          Shirley DeCarlo   
 
 

Dear Editor 
 

I want to thank the community for all their support of the 
Social Club. We have heard from many that the events 
we planned have brought the community together 
again socially. Without everyone’s help, we could not 
have accomplished this. 
                                                         Eunice Kang 
 

 

In August, we will continue our study of the 
book of James, an epistle written by the half- 
brother of Jesus Christ, with video messages 
from Pastor Jeff Lasseigne.  
 

Our group is non-denominational. 
 

Come down and join us. 
 

Contact:  Bill Donner at 951-413-6201 
 

kayandbill@verizon.net  
 

Everyone welcome!  

____________________________________ 

Dear Editor: 
 

This letter is for those drivers who just love to 
follow closely behind my car - so close I can’t see 
their license plate. It never occurs to them that I’m 
going slowly because I have to turn into a 
driveway? They don’t see my turn signal? Oh, 
that’s right; they’re so close they can’t see the turn 
signal. Be courteous please. The next time these 
folks decide to race around me as I’m beginning 
the turn into my driveway, I may not hit my brakes 
in time.                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                     Pat Roy 
 
 

Dear Editor: 
 

I’m a morning walker and I want to address the 
excessive speeding in our community. I walk 
safely; to the side of the street. Day after day I see 
cars greatly exceeding the speed limit. I also see 
them taking the San Jacinto and Rainier turns at 
unsafe speeds and on the wrong side of the 
street. I’d like to know what’s going to be done 
about this? We keep yelling and no action is 
taken. It’s obvious that asking homeowners nicely 
isn’t working. What are we waiting on - someone 
to get run over?  
                                                       Wendy Buc 
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        Thursday 
   October 22, 2015 
          $22.00 

 

Cost includes lunch, regular parking admittance 
to clubhouse. We will need 10-12 people to go in 
order to obtain this reduced admission and lunch. 
Car pool arrangements are possible. If you are 
interested, contact:  
 

             Maxine Dixon at 951-242-3078  
                 By Monday, October 19. 
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Al Denno 
28864 Big Pine Way 

 
City of Moreno Valley recognition for a  

California Friendly landscape. 
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Monday, 5:30 pm 
Friday, 5:30 pm ������������
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Pickleball court striping is set for Monday, 
September 21, if not sooner.�Anyone interested 
in learning to play, please come to the courts on 
one of the play nights. Watch, then take a lesson. 
Its great exercise and a lot of fun. 
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Greetings Green Thumbers! 
 

Well, we are nearly at the end of another long, hot 
summer. September marks the beginning of the first 
month of fall, at least on the calendar. The truth is 
September is often the hottest month of the year and 
we must continue to water our gardens without 
earning a frown from the water department. 
 

September is a busy month. There is much we can 
do to prepare for cooler weather that is just around 
the corner.   
 

·  Pine trees that are stressed by drought are 
subject to Pine Bark Borers, a pest which can kill 
the tree. Soak these trees deeply and check for 
signs of stress or browning of needles and 
excessive needle drop. 
 

·  Late September or early October are ideal times 
to plant bulbs. Daffodils (Narcissus) are among 
the most satisfying as they freely multiply and 
bloom well with no attention other than winter 
rain. Other choice bulbs are Muscari (Grape 
Hyacinth), Freesia, Crocus, Ranunculus, 
Cyclamen, and Lilies. Lilies must be planted right 
away as these bulbs are never truly dormant.  
 

·  Tulips flower splendidly, but unlike daffodils, they 
require refrigeration for a few weeks to produce 
quality flowers. Store in the vegetable crisper and 
plant them around Thanksgiving Day.  
 

·  Bulbs look extra cheerful if their beds are planted 
with low growing annuals such as Sweet 
Alyssum, Lobelia, or Violas.  
 

·   You may still add tropical plants such as 
Bougainvillea, Hibiscus, or Banana. Tropicals 
should be pruned and will continue to grow 
through winter. In the spring they will be large and 
vigorous and ready to bloom again.  
 

·  Divide Irises and disbud Camellias to enable them 
to produce larger, showier blooms in late winter 
and spring. 
 

·  Start Sweet Pea seeds later this month. Choose 
varieties which bloom during short day lengths, 
such as "Elegance,"  "Old Spice," or "Royal."  
 

·  This is the time to ready your garden for a winter 
vegetable bed.  In Southern California, we can  
 

 
grow more vegetable kinds in winter than in 
summer. Generally speaking, if it is grown for its 
leaves or roots, plant it in fall.  This includes 
lettuce, carrots, radishes, potatoes, and even 
peas which are grown for their fruits.   
 

·  This is the last month in which we need to mow 
lawns higher than usual to shade the roots. 
 

·  This is a good time to start a compost pile. There 
are many good looking and sturdy bins marketed 
for this purpose.   
 

·  Grasshoppers will continue to plague us this 
month. As they are migratory they are difficult to 
control. There are products that can infect them 
with disease and baits that attract and kill them.  
Look for "Nolo," and "Semaspore" products.  

 

Stay cool and happy gardening! 
 

"When weeding the best way to make sure you are 
removing a weed and not a valuable plant is to pull 
on it. If it comes out of the ground easily it is a 
valuable plant."                        ~Author Unknown 
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from the kitchen of Katie Wenke 

 
 

Vegetable Pork Chop Dinner 
 

½ pound carrots julienned or thinly sliced 
½ medium onion, sliced 
¼ cup raisins 
1 ½ TBS olive oil  
4 pork chops 
1/8 tsp salt 
1/8 tsp pepper 
Sprinkle/dash paprika 
 

Layer carrots, onions and raisins in a baking dish. 
Drizzle with olive oil.  
Cover and bake at 325* for 15 minutes. 
Sprinkle pork shops with salt, pepper and paprika;  
   place over vegetables. 
Cover and bake 30 minutes more. 
Uncover and bake 20 minutes longer or until pork  
   chop juices run clear. 
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